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ORDINARY MEETING
 MINUTES – July 19, 2013
@ Gresford School Library

Meeting opened: 10.03am
Attendance: Ange Kelehear (president),  Kerrie Challinor (treasurer), Julie Hartigan (secretary), Lyndell Osmond, Catherine Smith, Lou Whyte, Sylvia Lawrence, Sharon Hipwell, Misha Bevan.
Apologies: Pauline Mitchell (principal), Toni Creak (on canteen), Mary Horn, Kristy Duncan.
Motion: That the minutes of the previous meeting be adopted.

Moved: Kerrie Challinor
Second: Lyndell Osmond
Carried
Correspondence in: 
Pamphlets



P&C Affiliation insurance renewal



Funding application rejection letter from FRRR re yearbook printing

Correspondence out: 
Insurance claim of $865.70
Principal’s report (relieving principal Sue Dillon): To be emailed by Pauline Mitchell.

Treasurer’s report (Kerrie Challinor): The treasurer reported that the P&C account had a balance of $4297.83 and that the Cattle Club balance was $3441.68.
Motion: That the treasurer’s report be adopted.

Moved: Catherine Smith
Second: Lou Whyte
Carried
GENERAL BUSINESS 

GARDEN CLUB: Misha Bevan reported on the garden revamp and thanked the families who attended the working bee on the last Sunday of the school holidays. She said she had managed to keep within the P&C-allocated budget of $100/term by spending $196.03 on the revamp. Mich and Elly Laurie donated 2m3 of soil for the gardens and will try and organise more soil when more garden beds are installed. Misha said another three rows of garden beds were needed to finish the project. She said it would also be worthwhile investing in an outdoor “locker” that could house the gardening equipment at the garden site.
Motion: That the P&C authorise Lou Whyte to buy the required garden beds from Bunnings to a maximum cost of $600 (to come from funds given to the P&C from the Billycart Derby) and that she also investigates options for lockers and reports back to the next meeting.

Moved: Ange Kelehear
Second: Lyndell Osmond
Carried
Misha also advised the P&C of Gresford Landcare’s wish to work with the school’s Garden Club on a project. It seems Landcare is interested in trees so plans are afoot to work together to establish an orchard in the school grounds. There is hope that Noel Jupp might also become involved and perhaps plant some Paterson River oranges. Julie Hartigan will put in a funding application with Coles in the hope of securing funds for the project. Closing date for applications is August 2.
PHOTO DAY: Lyndell Osmond has received further details about the planned fundraising photo day and will pull all the information together in a flyer to go out to families.
BANNERS: Ange Kelehear requested that the P&C look at funding some new banners for the school’s sporting houses as well as new signage for the front of the school. Ange to talk to principal Pauline Mitchell, investigate options and report back to the next meeting.

SPORTS UNIFORM: Comments were made about how lovely the Glen William Public School students looked in their sports uniforms at the recent combined sports carnival. The P&C was unanimous in its decision to investigate a dedicated sports t-shirt for Gresford students.
Motion: That Lyndell Osmond, the uniform co-ordinator, investigate options for school sports shirts and report back to the next meeting (with samples, if possible). Lyndell to also investigate rules and regulations in regards to introducing a new piece of clothing to the official school uniform.
Moved: Lou Whyte
Second: Misha Bevan
Carried
BULL’S HORNS BALL: Discussion moved to preparations for the Bull’s Horns Ball on October 19. It was confirmed that DJ Nathan has been booked for the event.
Catering: Lyndell Osmond spoke about possible catering arrangements. Megan and Sally Turner are unable to do the catering on the night due to other commitments but Megan is happy to work on the preparation of food in the lead-up to the event. She offered a suggested menu which Lyndell will pull together and present to the next meeting. A co-ordinator would be needed on the night and it was suggested Judy Grant might be keen to take on the responsibility. Lyndell to investigate and report back to the next meeting.

Motion: That the P&C resolve to pay the catering co-ordinator up to $30/hr and any wait staff up to $15/hr on the night of the Bull’s Horn Ball.
Moved: Catherine Smith  
Second: Lou Whyte
Carried
Prizes: Julie Hartigan provided a list of prizes secured so far. They include Treetop Adventure Park, family pass, $160: Genesis Fitness, 3mth m’ship +scratchies; Majestic Cinemas, 40 x two-for-one passes; Honda, racing jacket, $225; Mortels
, 4 x $30 vouchers, $120; Akubra, voucher; Lizotte’s, dinner-show voucher; Scorpions, 6 x soccer balls; Maitland Golf Club, golf + cart for two, $88; Pacific Dunes, golf + cart for two, $140; Jets, signed jersey; Reptile Park, family pass, $68; Red Alert Laser Tag, 2 x two-game vouchers; RB Sellars, 3 x shirts/caps; Si Davey, handcrafted roo-hide whip, $450. 
Toni Creak to approach local business for donations.
Motion: That a special meeting of the Bull’s Horns Ball organising committee be held at Twin Rivers Café at 9am on Friday, August 9.
Moved: Lyndell Osmond
Second: Sharon Hipwell
Carried
Next meeting: Friday, August 16, 2013, in the school library at 10am.

Meeting closed: 11.30am
Minutes taken by: Secretary Julie Hartigan
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